
Wootton Cluster Report 

October 11, 2018 MCCPTA BOD Meeting 

Cluster Coordinators: Brian Rabin, Gumei Liu, Kellie Schoolar-Reynolds 

 

On Sept 26, Cluster Coordinators and AVP (Jennifer Young) met with the OSSI Directors that cover the 

cluster schools. Jennifer Webster covers all cluster schools except for Cabin John MS. Peter Moran 

covers Cabin John MS (split articulation to Wootton and Churchill). Topics included Wootton facility 

concerns, programs that offer enriched curriculum (home school vs GT center), and general 

communication issues. The OSSI directors will be included on cluster emails and will be invited to cluster 

meetings (not available for 1st meeting on 10/1). 

 

On October 1, the cluster had its first meeting of the year. Each PTA and school provided an update of 

activities that will take place this year. After the PTA updates, meeting topics included Wootton facility 

updates (from Brian), concerns related to policy FAA, concerns related to communication of the change 

to policy FAA, and the best way to communicate with our communities regarding the policy. The main 

points of the draft MCCPTA Advocacy Priorities were highlighted. Anyone with concerns or edits could 

send comments to Gumei. 

Kellie is working with PTAs on SOCA compliance.  

The cluster coordinators are working on the cluster meeting schedule for the year. We expect to have 4 

more meetings. 

Wootton HS PTSA is hosting a candidate meet and greet on October 18 from 7pm -9pm in the Wootton 

cafeteria. 


